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April 20, 2021 
 
 
Cyrus Ben, Chief 
Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians 
PO Box 6010 
101 Industrial Rd 
Choctaw, MS 39350 
 

Re: MS Band of Choctaw Indians Gaming Ordinance No. 16-KKKKK 
 
Dear Chief Ben: 
 

This letter responds to the January 22, 2021 request from Interim Attorney General 
Melissa Carleton on behalf of the Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians for the National Indian 
Gaming Commission Chairman to review and approve an amended gaming ordinance.  

 
Resolution Number 16-KKKKK amends the Band’s Gaming Ordinance to address recent 

changes to the FBI’s authority to conduct background checks on applicants for key employee and 
primary management official positions.  

 
The gaming ordinance is consistent with the requirements of the Indian Gaming 

Regulatory Act and NIGC regulations, and is hereby approved. If you have any questions 
concerning this letter or the ordinance review process, please contact Jennifer Lawson at 
Jennifer_lawson@nigc.gov. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
E. Sequoyah Simermeyer 
Chairman 

 
 
cc: Melissa Carleton, Interim Attorney General, Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians 
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